

## FLOYD COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION Henry Webb, Superintendent 106 North Front Avenue Prestonsburg, Kentucky 41653 Telephone (606) 886-2354 Fax (606) 886-8862 www.floyd.kyschools.us

Jeff Stumbo, Chair - District 3 Linda Gearheart, Vice-Chair - District 1 Dr. Chandra Varia, Member - District 2 Rhonda Meade, Member - District 4 Sherry Robinson- District 5

## **November Regular Board of Education Meeting**

We only have 1 day left in the 4<sup>th</sup> month as I write this month's Report. I am excited to report that we have had a great month of teaching and learning and we continue to work to improve for the KIDS of Floyd County!

Our Plan of Excellence is in FULL SWING with every Floyd County School receiving a monitoring visit this by the end of this month. These visits are outstanding as we utilize our own leaders (administrators and teachers) visit a school and give feedback in the areas that we have goals and focus on for KIDS. This is one of the very best things we do to share best practices across our district as the people visiting and giving feedback are often the ones experiencing the most growth.

We continue to meet our goal of being a fiscally solvent and efficient district and we are proud of the board's leadership in this area. We have implemented and Early College Academy, moved to digital conversion for ALL KIDS 5-12 grades and given 5.5% raise to TEAM FLOYD in 6 years and we are still meeting our goal. Thank you for your leadership.

We have the highest attendance in FC history each of the first three months in Floyd County and we are one day away from repeating this for the 4<sup>th</sup> month. We cannot say enough about TEAM FLOYD and our work on this issue. We are very passionate about this issue because KIDS must be in school to learn. Also, we want our KIDS to understand that a large part of success when they leave our school system is showing up every day and giving your very best. Thank you our board for your focus on this area for our KIDS.

We have seen more use of our digital conversion this year then the past two years combined. The cultural change in how we teach is "starting" to become embedded. While we still have one more year to be fully implemented. We are growing weekly and will continue to work that FC kids have opportunities second to none in the country. Thank you for making this happen for KIDS.

The updated CDIP will be shared at the December Board meeting. Our CDIP guides our work for our KIDS and is developed to ensure we have a plan to continue to move our district forward and meet identified goals for our KIDS.

Great things continue to occur in our district and in December I have asked staff to present on our new systemic approach to ensure equity and access to accomplished teachers for FC KIDS.

Thank you for your efforts for our KIDS! It is an absolute honor to serve our KIDS on our TEAM.

The Floyd County Board of Education does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, age, religion, marital status, sex, or disability in employment, educational programs, or activities as set forth in Title IX & VI, and in Section 504.